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Thank you, Madam President, 

I speak on behalf of 21 organizations. 

We welcome the publication of the Report on the ‘Evaluation of the implementation of the third 

phase of the World Programme for Human Rights Education’. We encourage States that have not 

done so yet to submit their report to OHCHR.  

Nine months have passed since the fourth phase of the World Programme for Human Rights 

Education started. Its Plan of Action sets great possibilities for human rights education and 

young people. While COVID-19 adds challenges to the implementation of the Plan, there cannot 

be a “break” for human rights education which is a key condition for human rights to be a reality. 

We urge States to: 

First, acknowledge civil society’s role and guarantee access to funds and resources for NGOs 

that work on human rights education with youth to ensure that they can continue their work 

effectively. 

Second, ensure a meaningful participation of all young people, including those with disabilities, 

in the implementation of the Plan. This means giving them means, space, opportunities and full 

support. 

Third, take concrete actions to tackle the digital divide, to ensure an inclusive and affordable 

access to digital technologies also for young people from marginalized communities. 

Fourth, facilitate a better collaboration with all the stakeholders, including civil society, to ensure 

that the promises made in this room are reflected nationally and locally. 

Finally, we want to stress that human rights education will only fully achieve its purpose if it is 

mainstreamed holistically. This means, integrating human rights education into national school 

curricula and creating synergies between formal and non-formal education.  

Thank you. 

 


